Laura Oliver

From:

Shay Stark

Sent:

Friday, May 27, 2022 3:19 PM

To: Subject: Royce Swensen; Laura Oliver

Barton Subdivision Stormwater

Royce, Laura,

I have discussed the idea of moving the stormwater boxes that Mr. Barton would be constructing with his project out to the intersection with Fairway Drive and then directly piping the catch boxes to the natural drainage on the City property on the north side of Hillside Drive to eliminate the possibility of storm water from this project overflowing into Shawn Eliot's backyard. After going up on site and looking at it Jared seems to be fine with the change. I realize that this is going to require some additional survey and some additional work to get it ready for City Council Approval. I would suggest that Mr. Barton directs his engineer to complete the other work that is needed to provide drawings for Planning Commission and just leave the storm drainage as it is currently shown. I will discuss this concept in the memo to Planning Commission and if they see it favorably we can then move forward with the revisions to the drawings.

Thanks,

SHAY STARK – PLANNER/DESIGNER AQUA ENGINEERING